
MINUTES OF DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AND TALYBONT COMMUNITY COUNCIL HELD AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE, DYFFRYN ARDUDWY AT 7.30 P.M. ON 06.11.18
11.1  APOLOGIES
Cllr. John Ellis Williams, Steffan Chambers.
11.2  PRESENT
Cllr. Emrys Jones (Chairman), Sian Edwards (Vice Chairman), Edward Williams, Steffan Jones, John Ceri Evans, Edward Griffiths, Sion Ifor Williams, Mike Tregenza, Jonathan Greenfield,  Eryl Jones-Williams.
The Chairman welcomed Mr. Bryn Roberts from Gwynedd Youth Services to the meeting to discuss re-establishing the Youth Club in the village and the Community Council running it as a Voluntary Youth Club. There was a discussion of how to go about establishing this sort of club and Mr. Roberts stated that a Steering Group would have to be one of the first steps to make and another important thing is that everybody that is going to be volunteering to run the club have a DBS and a Level 2 Child Protection Certificate (it is possible to get a DBS free of charge through Mantell Gwynedd). Public liability insurance will have to be had and it was discussed that this matter will have to be looked into to see if the hall insurance cover this. He also stated that Child Protection training is available through Gwynedd Youth. A risk assessment of the building will have to be carried out and a fire plan will have to be drawn up for the staff. Templates of different forms were shown that are needed and also different policies that were available and it was stated further that some of Gwynedd Youth Services staff are available to come to the club is needed. It was discussed that maybe the Youth Club could be run as a sub- committee to the Improvements Group. The Chairman thanked Mr. Roberts  for attending the meeting.

11.3  CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENT
The Chairman did not have any announcements to make.
11.4  MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on October 2nd 2018 were found to be correct. 
11.5  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were no matters arising.

11.6  DECLARATION OF INTEREST

No Member declared an interest on any matter.
11.7  GWYNEDD COUNCIL MATTERS
Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams reported that since the last meeting he had attended the following:- 4th Full council Caernarfon 9-5. 5th all day Health awareness and Flue Jab day Dyffryn Ardudwy. 10th 6.30-9.30 Ardudwy School Governors. 12th 11-3 Meeting at Care Office Dolgellau and Health and Wellbeing Day Dolgellau.  17th 1.30-5.30 Scrutiny forum, Penrhyndeudraeth. 19th 10-4.30 Shrewsbury/Aberystwyth Railway forum Welshpool. 22nd 12-5.30. Gwynedd Mon Partnership in Care Caernarfon. 23rd 9.30-1.30 Barmouth Harbour committee Barmouth. 24th 9.30-3.30. Tywyn. Visit to Brighter Foods, Tywyn. 
I have had meetings with MP Liz Saville Roberts regarding Dyffryn Ardudwy Post Office. Dear Eryl,  Thanks for the note and call about the restoration of Post Office services in Dyffryn Ardudwy.  As discussed, we have now concluded the detailed investigation into the circumstances that required us to temporary close the branch.  A letter has been sent to Mr & Mrs Howard confirming that we will be reinstating them as Postmaster on signing and returning of the reinstatement letter – which they have now duly done.  The next step is for a reinstatement audit to take place.  I am afraid that I can’t divulge any of the conditions that were part of the reinstatement decision as that is a private contractual matter between the Howards and Post Office Ltd.  In summary, the good news is that we are close to restoring, through the Howards, Post Office service to the community.  I will write again as soon as we have a confirmed date of reopening.  I trust that the above is helpful for your upcoming Council meeting.   
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I have been informed that the paper re-cycling bins at Dyffryn Ardudwy car park will be removed shortly. This is because the company that collects the re-cycling state that it is no longer financially viable.I have asked for notices to be put in the car park warning about illegal dumping and to explain where the nearest re-cycling depots are. The views of the community council are sought. I have supported moves by the six north Wales councils in their "Growth Bid" that could eventually draw £1.3 billion to North Wales. Our area would benefit by investment in broadband, mobile phones, county roads, Snowdonia Enterprize Zone, effect of Brexit etc etc. The council leader is vice chair of the Growth Bid and the main officer is Gwynedd's corporate director. Gwynedd is contributing £50k to the project together with the time of the Gwynedd officer.  The Growth bid was supported later in October.The North Wales Fire and Rescue Service has claimed a 6% increase in their payments from Gwynedd council. This sum is around £330K and although Gwynedd have to pay the money, it will mean additional cuts for Gwynedd residents to meet the £300K. The health awareness day in Dyffryn Ardudwy was a huge success with 197 local residents getting their flue jab, without the need to travel to the Doctors surgery in Barmouth. Next year there are plans for children to be vaccinated against the flue. The plans are that as a doctor will have to attend then the childrens flue jabs could be given later in the day after school. In my view the community council should finance this wellbeing day as local residents benefit and it would be good public relations for the council. I also attended at the Dolgellau wellbeing and health day and the Dyffryn event was in my mind more beneficial to local residents. Following the sudden resignation of the headmaster at Ysgol Ardudwy and the appointment of the deputy head as interim headmaster, there appears to be a good atmosphere at the school and three new teachers have been appointed. The management team at the school has been increased to add two additional teachers, something that I have been calling for for years. The school is getting support from Gwynedd council and GWE. The school has a regular newsletter containing school information. The new email for the school is swyddfa@ardudwy.gwynedd.sch.uk  . The shortage of Carers for the council and private care companies is being addressed by the adult services department at the highest level. At the Gwynedd/Mon Partnership in Care meting, shortage of Carers was a bid problem nationally. It has been suggested that the council could assist young carers with assistance for vehicle purchase and insurance and that people without cars could become carers.Consultation is ongoing with councillors and residents over the cuts that Gwynedd have to carry out. Education and Health is protected to a high degree leaving other services like highways and transportation facing bigger cuts. As a member of the scrutiny forum I meet regularly with the CE and senior officers and am able to explain how rural areas are being hit more than the urban areas. There will be big investments in the railways but it will take time to see benefits on the Cambrian Line. Following a meeting with Welsh Government Ministers an undertaking was made to have additional Sunday trains  from 1 to 3 in the winter and 3 to five in the summer. The Shrewsbury/Aberystwyth line will be hourly and we will have 5 direct trains to Birmingham International. Shortage of carriages will be sorted out in due course. Wi Fi on trains and stations, tickets to be sold at Barmouth. No plans for a buffet trolley on the Cambrian Line, but snacks available at some stations. Parking will be improved at many stations, including Dyffryn Ardudwy. Cllr Gethin Williams was re-appointed chairman of Barmouth Harbour committee and I was re-appointed vice chairman. There were complaints that the Moto X clashed with half term holidays and it was too late to change this years date, but in future the Moto X must not clash with school half term. There has been a reduction in the number of moorings at Barmouth from 88 to 72, the meeting was told that it was a national trend. However personal crafts like Jet Skis were up from 68 to 74. Staff from other harbours are helping out throughout the area as required. Events at Barmouth Harbour, which helps this area, have all been successful in attracting additional tourists. Organisations holding events have to contact the Harbour authority in good time and events have to be approved. I visited Brighter Foods in Tywyn where energy bars are produced by 177 workers. The owners have purchased new premised and the workforce could extend to 220. Gwynedd council gave financial assistance to the company to set up after Halo Foods moved away, and the money, with interest has all been repaid. I was not able to attend the village hall meeting, I understand that only three members attended. I have asked for the minutes and reports. I am available on 01341 242758 or 07340035378 or e.joneswilliams@btinternet.com 
11.8  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Installation of ground mounted and roof mounted solar panels – Eithin Fynydd Treatment Works, Talybont (NP5/58/24C)

Support this application.

Planning Applications with decisions received on them 
None come to hand since last meeting
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11.9  MATTERS ARISING

A   Budget Plan 
It was reported that the Council had spent £28,939.21 since the start of the new financial year and this was  £8,504.96 less expenditure than what  was earmarked in the budget for the year and this was because no payments had been made since the last meeting of the Council. This is because a payment of £5,038.17 to Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure which was earmarked for last month has not been paid, and the cost of cutting the grass on the public footpaths (with £1,500 earmarked so far) will not be paid until November although a sum had been earmarked in the budget plan every month.
B   Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Improvements Group
In the absence of Cllr. Steffan Chambers  the Clerk reported that a meeting of the Improvements Group had not been  held since the last meeting of the Council. The next meeting will be held on the 23rd November at Y Sgethin at 7.30 p.m..
C   Village Hall
The Clerk reported that she had received a letter together with a report from Welsh Water regarding the other water sample that had been taken and that result came back alright and therefore they will be refixing the water pipe that connects the small kitchen in the hall to the main supply and also arranging for the work to put back everything in place as it was as soon as possible. Also advising that the water taps in the small kitchen as they do not get  used on a regular basis, to run the taps for a short time so that a fresh supply can come into the building. The Clerk reported further that she had received a letter from Mrs M. Cartwright asking if the Council would be willing to pay for the hall during he annual “Pwyllgor ‘81” concert as they have done every year and it was agreed for this to be done. Concern was voiced that outside of the hall was looking untidy and it was agreed that the Chairman would bring the matter in front of the hall committee next Thursday. It was also agreed that the Chairman would have a look at the automatic doors to see why they are slow operating.
D   Develop Car Park
The Clerk reported that she had not heard anything from Mr. Geraint Lewis with regard to the above matter since the last meeting of the Council.

E   Christmas Trees and lights

Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to get a tree for placing in Talybont and it was agreed that the lights would be switched on 1st December and Cllr. Edward Griffiths agreed to deal with the matter of the electiricity transformer  not been covered also Cllr. Jonathan Greenfield  reported that a tree was going to be erected in the village itself again this year.
F   Penybont Garden

The Clerk reported that she had not heard anything from Mr. Dei Thomas for a quote to widen the entrance and also carry out the other improvements i.e get rid of the stone pile in the middle and cut back the trees. It was decided as no reply had still not been received that Cllr. Steffan Jones asks Mr. Tomos Puw Jones for a quote to carry out the work and tell him to contact the Chairman.
G   The Football Field
The Clerk reported that she had received  the lease back with  regard to the above from  CCG. The Clerk reported on behalf of Cllr. Steffan Chambers that the football club were going to purchase an ISO container to place on the field so that the football club stuff could be stored in it and use it as a changing room and that they were asking if the Council would be willing to contribute towards the cost. It was agreed that it would be possible to contribute towards the cost of purchasing a container but they wanted the football club committee first of all to go and ask for donations from other bodies e.g. Magnox, Cist Gwynedd etc. It was also reported that the football club were stating 
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that the goals were not safe and new ones were needed and asking if the Council were responsible as holders of the lease for these. It was agreed that Cllr. Sian Edwards would look into the prices of goals and in the meantime it was agreed to take the present goals down for safety reasons and the Chairman agreed to deal with this.
H   Remembrance Sunday
The Chairman reported that the arrangements were in place with regard to the above and that he had a discussion with Pam Odam regarding the service, that he had ordered 4 wreaths and that the Council were paying for 2 i.e. the one for the Council itself and the one for the youth of the area, that he had contacted the police, going to contact Mr. Trefor Roberts from the British Legion tomorrow and that he had contacted the Ardudwy ATC. The Clerk reported that Ms Ceri Griffiths from Harlech Silver Band had agree to come and play the Last Post and also that she had put posters up and an advert in Llais Ardudwy. It was made known that the hall cafe will be open service tea and coffee and the proceeds from this will be going to charity.

I    Flag Pole by the War Memorial
 On behalf of the Council the Chairman thanked Cllr. Edward Williams for purchasing the above on behalf of the Council and also for putting it up and it was agreed that it looked good. A discussion took place regarding flying a flag on Remembrance Sunday and it was stated that the Union Jack had to be flown and Cllr. Edward Williams agreed to purchase one on behalf of the Council.  It was also agreed to fly the Welsh Dragon for a few days after.
J     Youth Club
This matter had been discussed earlier in the meeting. The Clerk reported that Ardudwy R.O.A.B had donated £225 to the above cause and that the Chairman of the Council had accepted it on their behalf and it was been kept in the Council’s account until the Club is up and running. It was agreed to send the R.O.A.B a letter of thanks.
K    Board Meeting Harlech & Ardudwy Leisure
The Clerk reported that she had received a copy of the minutes of the last meeting of the above Board which were held on the 25th of last month from Mr. Dylan Hughes and he stated that some had shown an interest of becoming members of the Board. Also stating that the last report that appeared in the Cambrian Newis was old news and needed to be ignored. Fundraising events had been good with many attenting. It was reported further that they will be sending out invoices to the Community Councils for the 2nd precept payment begining of this month and a full report will follow towards the middle or end of the month which will include statement of accounts for the income and expenditure so far and a balance sheet for the financial year 2016/17 and also a letter showing the amount that the Council will have to pay during the financial year 2018/19. The Clerk reported further that a letter that the Board had sent out regarding a meeting with Harlech in Action and stating that they are in support of the plans they have. The Clerk reported that she had received the 2nd precept payment invoice of £5,017.20 and it was agreed

11.10  CORRESPONDANCE
A   Mr. Dave Hooper
Received an e-mail from the above on behalf of Barmouth Food Bank asking for a financila donation from the Council towards running this Food Bank and also stating that he would be more than willing to attend a meeting of the Council to give a presentation of the work of the Food Bank. It was agreed to donate £200.
B   Gwynedd Council – Highways Department

Received a letter from the above informing the Council that it is their intention to do away with the paper recycling bank that is located in station road car park as the sales of newspapers and magazines has gone down over the years and the cost of this service has risen. Also stating that newspapers and magazines can now be put in the recyling box that is in every household or take them to the recycling centre at Ffridd Rasus.
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C   Gwynedd Council  – Cooperative Support Department

Received an e-mail from the above inviting one member of the Council to attend the Gwynedd Council  Older People’s  Annual Conference which is being held in Porthmadog on the 16th of this month. Cllr. Eryl Jones Williams agreed to represent the Council at this conference.
D   Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales

Received a letter from the above together with a copy of the Commission’s Final Recommendations for the electoral arrangements for the County of Gwynedd that has been submitted to the Welsh Government for consideration and also stating that the Dyffryn Ardudwy and Talybont Ward will be staying the same with one County Councillor.

E    Llais Ardudwy

Received an e-mail  from the above asking for a financial donation from the Council. It was agreed to donate £400.
11.11  TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer reported that there was £16,811.88 in the current account, £7,550.46 in the reserve account and £44.75 in the Chairman’s account.
Invoices needed to be paid since last meeting

Mrs Annwen Hughes    -   £147.00 (wages) + £137.24 costs = £284.24 
One Stop                         -  £476.40 – flag pole and Wales flag

Gwynedd Council          -   £180.00 – internal audit 2017/18

Mr. G. J. Williams          -   £272.00 -  cut grass in Park Morlo, Penybont Garden & around Talybont toilets x 4

Royal  British Legion     -     £34.00 – two poppy wreaths

Mr. Gary Martayn        - £1,192.50 - cut grass of the two play parks x 2 and public footpaths
Mrs Heather Williams    -    £50.96 -  screws  and materials to erect the flag pole

Monies received since last meeting
R.O.A.B  Ardudwy - £225.00 –  donation to the Youth Club
Applications for financial contributions

Llais  Ardudwy                - £400.00

Barmouth Food Bank    - £200.00

Invoices paid since the last meeting

Catrin Soraya Williams – £156.60 - translation services
11.12  ANY OTHER MATTER 
Concern was voices that moles and badgers were in the public cemetery and the Chairman agreed to deal with this matter. The Clerk reported that she had been up to the cemetery and that the water had come back to flow in the little stream.

SIGNED...............................................................CHAIRMAN
DATE...................................................................
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